Our Ref: SPR EA1N & EA2 Date: 17 November 2020 Enquiries to: Graham Gunby

Tel: 01473 264807

Email: <a href="mailto:graham.gunby@suffolk.gov.uk">graham.gunby@suffolk.gov.uk</a>

BY EMAIL

For the attention of Mr Rynd Smith

Dear Mr Smith,

## SPR EA1N & EA2 EIP, DEADLINE 2 PLANNNG INSPECTORATE REFERENCE EA1N EN010077 & EA2 EN010078

Please find below my response on behalf of Suffolk County Council (SCC).

Please find attached to this letter the following submissions:

- 1. Comments of SCC as Archaeological Authority;
- 2. Comments of SCC as Emergency Planning Authority;
- 3. Comments of SCC as Lead Local Flood Authority;
- 4. Comments of SCC as Local Highways Authority;
- 5. Comments of SCC as Public Rights of Way Authority;
- 6. Comments of SCC in respect of Socio-economics, and;
- 7. SPR EA1N & EA2 Grid Connection Review Report by Afry.

Item 7 is intended to address concerns around the size and extent of the proposed substation. This has in turn potential implications the local environment in terms of archaeology, the historic landscape, ecology, ornithology, highways, PROW, residential and rural amenity, air quality, noise, and flooding.

In addition, I resubmit the Written Representation in respect of the DCO and associated documents submitted at Deadline 1 but amended to exclude references to East Suffolk Council. This supersedes the previous version.

In terms of the attendance at ISH1 (Biodiversity and HRA) SCC wish the following to attend on their behalf:

- 1. Corine McGrath corine.mcgrath@suffolk.gov.uk
- 2. Graham Gunby graham.gunby@Suffolk.gov.uk
- 3. Andrew Murray-Wood andrew.murray-wood@suffolk.go.uk
- 4. Phil Watson <a href="mailto:phil.watson@suffolk.gov.uk">phil.watson@suffolk.gov.uk</a>



In terms of the attendance at ISH2 (Onshore siting design and construction) SCC wish the following to attend on their behalf:

- 1. Michael Bedford QC Michael Bedford michaelb@cornerstonebarristers.com
- 2. Corine McGrath corine.mcgrath@suffolk.gov.uk
- 3. Graham Gunby <a href="mailto:graham.gunby@Suffolk.gov.uk">graham.gunby@Suffolk.gov.uk</a>
- 5. Andrew Murray-Wood andrew.murray-wood@suffolk.go.uk
- 4. Phil Watson <a href="mailto:phil.watson@suffolk.gov.uk">phil.watson@suffolk.gov.uk</a>
- 5. Peter Bradshaw p.w.bradshaw@outlook.com
- 6. Steve Merry steve.merry@suffolk.gov.uk
- 7. Joseph Hough joseph.hough@suffolk.gov.uk
- 8. Annette Robinson annette.robinson@suffolk.gov.uk
- 9. Matt Williams matt.williams2@suffolk.gov.uk
- 10. Paul Warmington <a href="mailto:paul.warmington@suffolk.gov.uk">paul.warmington@suffolk.gov.uk</a>
- 11. Gemma Stewart gemma.stewart@suffolk.gov.uk
- 12. Rachael Abraham rachael.abraham@suffolk.gov.uk
- 13. Andy Osman <a href="mailto:andy.osman@suffolk.gov.uk">andy.osman@suffolk.gov.uk</a>

If I can be of any further assistance with the above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,



Graham Gunby

Development Manager

Growth, Highways & Infrastructure